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Announces
Candidacy

Stenholm Seeks Seventh Term

Cindy and Charlie Stenholm

Congressman Charles 
W. Stenholm today 
announced his plans to 
seek a seventh term, as 
representative of the 
17th District of 
Texas.

The conservative 
Democrat from Jones 
County said he wants a 
two-year extension on 
his contract to serve 
the people of West 
Texas. He wants to 
continue strong support 
for rural health care 
providers and a 1990 
Farm Bill that insures 
sufficient quantities 
of top quality food. 
Our system produces 
the safest food at the 
least cost of any in 
the world and we must 
keep it this way.

"The people of West

Texas are the best in 
the country and being 
their representative 
is a serious respon­
sibility for me," 
Stemholm said.

Stenholm has been 
present for over 
96 percent of all 
recorded votes during 
his time in office.

Congressman Stenholm 
was recently appointed 
one of 15 Deputy whips 
in the Democratic 
leadership. He serves 
as Chairman of the 
Livestock, Dairy and 
Poultry Subcommittee 
of the Committee on 
Agriculture and is a 
member of the Veteran's 
Affairs Committee.

Charlie and Cindy 
have two sons, Chris 
and Cary and a daughter 
Courtney Ann.

Fourteenth Court of 
appeals Justice Ross 
A. Sears today announ­
ced his candidacy for 
the Texas Supreme 
Court, stating: "Texas 
deserves a Supreme 
Court Justice who has 
the courage to apply 
the law equally and 
who is totally dedi­
cated to the judi­
ciary . "R u n n i n g  f o r  P l a c e
Two, a seat which 
Justice C.L. Ray will 
vacate in 1991, Justice 
Sears said he has the 
experience, the back­
ground and the quali­
fications the voters 
of this state should 
expect from a Supreme 
Court candidate.

In addition to his 
seven years on the 
Fourteenth Court of 
appeals, Justice Sears 
was a criminal prose­
cutor and a criminal 
defense attorney. He 
has also represented 
plaintiffs and defen­
dants in civil cases 
in eight states and 
four foreign countries.
Wanting to bring to 

the Supreme Court his 
various experiences to 
insure that the law is 
applied fairly and 
equally, Justice Sears 
stated again he has a 
very broad, equally 
balanced base of 
support from all 
segments of the bar. 
"I am endorsed by 
lawyers who recognize 
they need a judge who 
knows the law and has 
the courage to apply 
it equally."

4—H FOOD SHOW WINNERS NAMED
Knowledge of good 

nutrition and skills 
in cooking were blended 
into scores of delec­
table dishes Saturday 
(Dec. 2) as nearly 200 
youths from 20 counties 
competed in the South 
Plains District 4-H 
Food Show at Texas 
Tech University.

The contestants, 
between ages 9 and 19, 
participated in the 
district show after 
winning their county 
show. Prior to the 
shows, they were 
active in foods and 
nutrition projects 
involving food science, 
safety, nutrition, 
fitness and career 
opportunities.

In the district 
show, contestants were 
interviewed on nutri­
tion facts and prepara­
tion principles. 
Judges then evaluated 
each dish on taste, 
appearance, texture 
and aroma.

4-H is the youth 
development program of 
the Texas Agricultural 
Extension Service, an 
arm of the Texas A&M 
University System.

Educational programs 
conducted by the 
Extension Service are 
open to all persons, 
regardless of socioe­
conomic level, race, 
color, sex, religion, 
handicap or national 
origin.

Pictured above are the Borden County- 
District Foodshow participants; (L to R) 
Nicole Lawrence, Laura Hensley, Roy 
Clayton, Brad Evans, and Carrie Cox. 
Shelby and Shaina Isaacs also partici­
pated in the County Foodshow but were 
unable to attend the District Contest.

Children’s
Choir

5:00 P.M. Wednesday
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BORDEN COUNTY TOURNAMENT RESULTS
The Borden County- 

Coyotes met and de­
feated the Wellman 
Wildcats in the opening 
round of our tournament 
The final score was 
56-41, and the Coyotes 
led all the way. In 
the first quarter the 
Coyotes cold shooting 
(3 out of 11 from the 
field) slowed down the 
scoring, but they 
managed £o outscore 
the Wildcats 9-6. The 
second quarter was a 
little better as the 
Coyotes made 5 out of 
17 from the field and 
outscored the Wildcats 
11 to 6. The third 
quarter opened up the 
second half with the 
Coyote's best effort 
with 8 out of 14 field 
goal tries. The fourth 
quarter was also a 
good one for both 
teams.

Cole Vestal led the 
Coyotes scorers with 
16 points. He also 
made 2 steals, 7 
offensive and 6 defen­
sive rebounds, and 1 
assists. Brian Bond 
and Jimmy Rios scored 
15 points each. Brian 
also had 5 steals, 3 
offensive and 5 defen­
sive rebounds, and 6 
assists. Jimmy came up 
with 4 steals, 3 
offensive, and 7
defensive rebounds.
Shane Kemper scored 8
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points and had 3 
steals, 3 offensive 
and 2 defensive re­
bounds, and 2 assists. 
David Buchanan scored
2 points and had an 
offensive rebound. 
Cody Stone had a 
steal, 1 offensive and
3 defensive rebounds, 
and 2 assists. Klint 
Kemper had 2 steals. 
Clint Wills had 2 
offensive and 1 defen­
sive rebounds. Jason 
Sharp had an assists. 
Clint Anderson and 
J.J Kincheloe played, 
but did not score.

In the second round 
of the tournament the 
Coyotes were defeated 
by the New Home 
Leopards. The Coyotes 
played very well in 
the first half and 
only trailed 32 to 29 
at half. In the second 
half the Coyotes only 
made 7 out of 24 field 
goal attempts and 2 
out of 12 from the 
free throw line. They 
also lost Brian Bond 
for the season as he 
tore a ligament in his 
left knee when a 
Leopard moved into him

on a baseline drive.
Brian Bond led the 

Coyote scorers with 17 
points. He also had 2 
steals, 1 offensive 
and 5 defensive re­
bounds, and 3 assists. 
Jimmy Rios made 8 
points and had 2 
steals, 1 offensive 
and 6 defensive re­
bounds, and 2 assists. 
Shane Kemper made 7 
points and had 2 
offensive and 1 defen­
sive rebounds, and an 
assist. Cole Vestal 
scored 5 points and 
had 4 offensive and 4 
defensive rebounds.
Klint Kemper scored 6 
points and had 2 
steals along with 3 
offensive and 1 defen­
sive rebounds. Clint 
Wills played but did 
not score. He did have 
a defensive rebound.

The Coyotes played 
the Westbrook Wildcats 
in the third place 
game and were defeated 
62 to 50. The Coyotes 
first quarter was a 
very slow start, but 
then they got things 
together and played 
well for the rest of 
the game. The Coyotes

Final Shot Surprises 
Jayton Girls
Jayton, a thorn in 

the Lady Coyotes side 
the past couple of 
years, received a nice 
New Year's present 
from the Borden girls. 
A loss on their home 
court. It came with 
three seconds to go as 
Lisha Sternadel hit a 
15 foot jump shot to 
beat the Jayton Lady 
Jays 42-40 Tuesday 
night. The game was 
rather sloppy on both 
sides in the first 
half as Borden defi­
nitely had the post 
Christmas blues. The 
Lady Coyotes held an 
11-7 first quarter 
lead but let the lead 
slip away in the 
second quarter. Trail­
ing 20-17, Shara Dee 
Woodward hit a three 
point shot to tie the 
game up at half, 
20-20. Playing much 
better basketball in 
the third quarter, 
Borden still trailed 
by one entering the 
fourth quarter as

Jayton also picked up 
their tempo. The Lady 
Jays began to pull 
away early in the 
fourth quarter, only
to see Amy Lewis hit 
'four of her game high 
14 points, and Kristi 
Adcock nail four of 
four free throws to 
pull the game back 
close again. A foul by 
the Gail girls with 
one minute remaining 
in the game and the 
score tied at 40 all, 
gave Jayton a chance 
to go ahead. Jayton 
missed the front end 
of the one and one 
situation and Borden 
got the rebound and 
called time out with 
less than one minute 
remaining. Running the 
clock down to less 
than 20 seconds,
Borden again called 
time out and set up 
the last second shot, 
which Lisha drained 
from the free throw 
line on an assist from 
Rachel Romero.

trailed by 13 at half 
(36-23), but in the 
third quarter they
pulled within 7 points 
(44-37). The Wildcats 
pulled away a little 
more in the fourth 
quarter.

Cole Vestal led the 
Coyote scorers with 21 
points. He also had 3 
steals, 3 offensive, 
and 3 defensive re­
bounds. Jimmy Rios 
scored 10 points and 
also had 5 steals, 4 
offensive and 3 defen­
sive rebounds, and 4 
assists. Shane Kemper 
scored 7 points and 
had a steal, 3 offen­
sive and 3 defensive 
rebounds, and an 
assist. Cody Stone 
scored 4 points and 
had 4 steals, 1 offen­
sive and 2 defensive 
rebounds, & 3 assists. 
Klint Kemper scored 4 
points and also had a 
steal, 3 offensive and 
1 defensive rebound, 
and 3 assists. David 
Buchanan scored 3 
points and had a 
steal and a defensive 
rebound. Clint Wills 
scored 1 point and 
made 4 steals and an 
offensive rebound.

Amy led in scoring 
with 14 points followed 
by Lisha with 10. They 
were followed by
Kristi with 6, Rachel 
with 5, Amanda Anderson 
with 4, and Shara Dee 
with 3. Shara led 
in field goal percent­
age, hitting her only 
attempt, for 100%. She 
was followed by Lisha 
with 71%, Amy with 
60%, and Rachel with 
50%. Kristi, Amy, and 
Amanda all hit 100% 
from the free throw 
line hitting 6 of 6, 2
of 2, and 2 of 2 
respectively. Lisha
and Rachel led in 
steals with 3 each. 
Kristi led in rebounds 
with 6 followed by Amy 
with 5. Shara Dee led 
in assists with 4.

Next game for Borden 
will be in district 
play. After playing 
Sands on the road 
Tuesday, Borden will 
return home to face 
O'Donnell on January 
12 and Grady on
January 16. All games 
will begin at 6:30.

Jaybirds Fowl Up 
Coyotes 

New Year
The BPrden County 

Coyotes traveled'1 to 
Jayton on their first 
day back after ’ the 
Christmas - New Year 
break, and they • were 
defeated 68-39-: The
long break took its 
toll on the Coyote's 
shooting with -only 
three players able to 
connect on field goal 
attempts. The Coyotes 
stayed close to the 
Jaybirds thru 3 quar­
ter's, but then the 
lack of conditioning 
became evident in the 
fourth quaqrter. The 
Coyotes only trailed 
14-7 at the end of the 
first quarter. The 
second quarter score 
was 31-19. The third 
quarter score was 
45-31. In the fourth 
the Jaybirds outscored 
the Coyotes.
Jimmy Rios led the 

Coyote scorers with 18 
points on 9 field 
goals. Somehow the 
layoff didn't seem to 
bother him as he made 
an unbelievable 9 out 
of 10 field goal 
attempts. He also came 
up with 4 steals, 4 
offensive and 1 defen­
sive rebounds, and an 
assist. Cole Vestal 
made 17 points and had 
2 steals, 1 offensive, 
and 3 defensive I re­
bounds. Cody Stone 
scored 4 points and 
had 3 steals, 2 defen­
sive rebounds, and an 
assist. Shane Kemper 
was hampered with a 
sore knee, but he 
pulled down 2 defensive 
rebounds. Klint Kemper 
had a defensive rebound 
and 2 assists. David 
Buchanan pulled down 3 
offensive rebounds.
Jason Sharp had 1
offensive and 2 defen­
sive rebounds along
with an assists. Clint 
Anderson came up with 
a steal and an offen­
sive rebound. J.J.
Kincheloe had a defen­
sive rebound. Clint
Wills played also, but 
he did not score.

Raisins are rich in nutrition, 
ing ten minerals of impor* 
value, including iron and i
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Lady Coyotes Romp Roby Lions Roar Past Coyotes
Borden County's Lady 

Coyotes completely
dominated the first 
half of play in Friday 
night's basketball
game with Roby and 
cruised to an easy 
60-35 win. It was 
preceeded by the
J.V.'s 45-17 win over 
the J.V. team from 
Roby. In the Varsity 
game, Borden jumped 
out to a 17-7 first 
quarter lead and
extended it to 43-14 
in probably their best 
first half of play 
this year. Roby, a 
Regional Semi-finalist 
last year in Region 
II, never could get 
untracked as the Lady 
Coyotes hit well over 
50% from, the floor in 
the f i,rst half and 
forced- many Lady Lion 
tourovers. All nine 
players that suited up 
scored for Gail led by 
Li'sha' Sternadel with 
18 ■ points and Amy 
Lewis and Amanda
Anderson with 10 each .■ 
Leslie Fryar followed 
with 9, all coming 
from the 3 point line:. 
Rafeh-ei rRdiiiiero' had 5,

Mustangs Race 
Past Coyotes
For . two- and one half 

quarters, Borden.
County's Jr. High girls 
played the Sands
Mustangs close, leading 
most of the time. Then 
foul trouble set in and 
the Mustangs slipped 
past the - Coyotes by a 
score of 29-18. Borden 
led at the end of the 
first quarter 5-3 and 
trailed by one, 10-11, 
at half-time. Then 
halfway through the 
third quarter, Melody 
Harrison picked up her 
fifth foul with Borden 
trailing 15-14. Melody 
had contributed most 
of the scoring power up 
to that point with 13 
of 14 points. Sands 
slowly began to pull 
away until Borden made 
a late drive in the 
fourth quarter. Sands 
led 22-14 entering the 
last quarter where 
Borden hit a basket 
after a steal by Brandie 
Smithie and added a 
free throw by Brandi. 
She then fouled out

Randi Woodward hit 3, 
Kristi Adcock and 
Kelly Jo Ogden each 
had 2, and Shara Dee 
Woodward had 1. Amanda 
led in field goal 
percentage with 100%, 
making 5 of 5. She was 
followed by Leslie 
with 75% and Amy with 
57%. Amy led in free 
throw percentage with 
100%, hitting 2 of 2 
followed by Lisha's 4 
of 6 for 67%. Lisha 
led in steals with 6 
followed by Kristi and 
Shara Dee with 4 each. 
Kristi and Randi tied 
for honors in rebounds 
with 8 each followed 
by Amy and Amanda with 
7 each. Lisha led in 
assists with 5 followed 
by Shara Dee and 
Leslie with 2 each.

In the J.V. game, 
Shayne Hess led a six 
member, scoring attack 
with 15 points followed 
by Kristin Kilmer with 
10. Kristin Monger 
with 8 and Jacquelyn 
McPhaul with 7. Kelly 
Jo Ogden hit 4 points 
and Heather Armstrong 
rounded out the scoring 
with 1. The J.V.

The Borden County Jr. 
High Coyotes opend the 
1990's with a loss to 
the Sands Mustangs on 
Monday. The Mustangs 
jumped to a 16 to 6 lead 
at the end of the first 
quarter. The Coyotes 
second quarter scoring 
improved, but the 
Mustangs continued the 
hot scoring pace and 
led 36 to 16. The third 
quarter scoring for the 
Coyotes resulted in 
only 4 points While the 
Mustangs played all of 
their players and the 
Coyotes were able to

moments later. Melody 
led in scoring with 13 
points followed by 
Brandi with 4 and Laura 
Hensley with 1. This 
evened the Coyotes 
record at 4-4 on the 
year and 3-3 in district 
play. Their next game 
is Monday, January 15, 
at O'Donnell, The girls 
game will begin at 
6 : 0 0 .

jumped out to a 13-3 
first quarter lead and 
extended it to a 
commanding 27-7 half­
time lead. The J.V. 
Lions edged Borden -by 
one in the third 
quarter 6-7 before 
Gail came back for a 
12-3 edge in the last 
stanza.
Season record for 

the Lady Coyotes now 
stands at 14-2 for the 
year entering district 
play. They are ranked 
5th in the South 
Plains behind Nazareth, 
Happy, Meadow, and 
Sundan in that order. 
Borden now opens up 
district play in a 
very tough District 
16A. The district 
consists of Borden, 
Sands, O'Donnell,
Grady, Dawson, and 
Klondike. To illustrate 
the strength of the 
district, in recent 
years, both the first 
and second place teams 
have won their playoff 
rounds and advanced to 
the regional tournament 
in Levelland. Good 
luck to the Lady 
Coyotes as they enter 
District competition..

outscore them 7 to 4.
Keith Monger led the 

Coyote scorers with 8 
points on 4 field 
goals. Richard Buchanan 
scored 7 points on 3
field goals and a free 
throw. Bucky Williams 
scored 5 points on 2
field goals and a free 
throw. Kurt Hess . scored 
4 points on 2 field 
goals. Seth Vestal 
scored 2 points on 2
free throws. A.J.

The Roby Lions 
visited the Borden 
County Coyotes last 
Friday and easily 
defeated the Coyotes 
in what started out as 
a very close game. The 
Coyotes only trailed 
by 3 at the end of the 
first quarter 15-12. 
In the second quarter 
the Lions added to 
their lead, but only 
by 1 point 26-22. The 
third quarter proved 
to be the game breaker 
as the Lions outscored 
the Coyotes 21-10 to 
claim a 15 point lead. 
The fourth quarter was 
another close scoring 
quarter as the Lions 
only outscored the 
Coyotes 12-10 to claim 
the 61 to 44 win.

The Coyotes were led 
by Cole Vestal who was 
slowed by a sore foot. 
He scored 16 points on 
8 out of 20 field goal 
attempts. He also had 
3 steals, 4 offensive 
and 7 defensive re­
bounds, and an 'assist. 
Jimmy Rios scored 12 
points. He also had 2 
steals and 2 assists. 
Cody Stone scored 4 
points and made 2 
steals, 3 offensive 
and 2 defensive re­
bounds, and 3 assists. 
Klint Kemper scored 4 
points and had 1 
offensive and 1 defen­
sive rebounds, and 2

Romero scored on a 
single free throw. 
Brandon Adcock played 
well, but he did not 
score. Cody Cox, Chris 
Myrick and Clint Miller 
also played, but they 
did not score either.

The Coyotes played 
well, but the Mustangs 
were overpowering.

Time For A Second Car?

Many car owners who get their first look at the newest convertible 
model are having thoughts about owning a second car. The new model, 
Reatta, Buick's luxury two-passenger car, makes news for 1990 with thé 
new convertible model and a new analog-gauge instrument panel in both 
the convertible and the coupe. The new instrument panel features vacuum- 
fluorescent readouts.

Jr High Drops Game To Sands57-27  •

assists. David Buchanan 
who started in place 
of Shane Kemper who 
was resting a sore 
knee, scored 2 points 
and had 2 steals, and 
5 offensive and 2 
defensive rebounds.
Clint Wills scored 4 
points and had a game 
high 4 steals along 
with 1 offensive and 3 
defensive rebounds,
and an assist. J.J. 
Kincheloe scored 2 
points and also had a 
steal, 1 offensive and 
2 defensive rebounds, 
and an assist. Clint 
Anderson did not 
score. Guy Zant also 
played, but didn't 
score.

STUDENT
LUNCHES

STUDENT LUNCHES 
January 15 - 19, 

MONDAY
Oven Cooked Chicken
Mashed Potatoes
Green Beans
Fruit
Hot Rolls
Milk

Salad Bar
TUESDAY
Lasagna 
Corn on Cob 
Fruit 
Hot Bread 
Milk

Salad Bar
WEDNESDAY
Hobo Stew 
Vegetable Salad 
Fruit 
Hot Rolls 
Milk

Salad Bar 
THURSDAY 
Tacos
Vegetable Salad 
Pinto Beans 
Fruit 
Milk

Salad Bar
FRIDAY
Hamburgers 
French Fries 
Lettuce - Tomatoes 
Desert 
Milk

Salad Bar
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EMS
DONATIONS

IN MEMORY OF:
ROBERT BRAY 

Mr. & Mrs. Jack McPhaul

0.D . JACKSON 
Mr. & Mrs. Bobby 

McCormick
Mr. & Mrs. Jeff Lackey 

Lou Smith
Mr. & Mrs. Borden Gray, Jr 

Mr. & Mrs. Garland 
Pennington

Mr. & Mrs. Raymond Walton 
Harry & Esina Kingston 

Sibyl Gilmore 
Larry & Wanda Smith 

Mr. & Mrs. Dennis Poole 
and Family 

Mr. & Mrs. Rex Pylant 
Barbara Sojourner 
Ila Ruth Newton 

Mr. & Mrs. Bill Sealy 
Lewie Jackson 

Mr. & Mrs. C.D. Jones 
Mr. & Mrs. Jack McPhaul 

Alvin Smith 
Pat & Jo Hensley 
Verna Fay Ogden 

Bill & Nell Wilson 
Bob and Cookie Dyess

ORVAL MATHIS 
Mr. & Mrs. Burl Belew 

Lou Smith
Mr. & Mrs. Rex Pylant

JOHNNY PROFITT 
Mr. & Mrs. Jack McPhaul

ROSE SHOEMAKER
Mr.& Mrs. Dennis Poole.rand Family

JERRY SMITH 
Mr. & Mrs. Joel Dennis 
Mr. & Mrs. Jack McPhaul 
Bob and Cookie Dyess

OPAL SMITH
Mr. & Mrs. Joel Dennis

CLAUDIA VESTAL
Mr. & Mrs. Jack McPhaul

ILA MAE WILLS 
Mr. & Mrs. Joel Dennis

THOMAS POTTS 
Bob and Cookie Dyess

A G E N D A

School Board Meeting - Board of Trustees 
January 15, 1990 - 12:00 Noon 

Board Room - Borden County Schools 
Gail, Texas

I . M i.nut e£
Read and approve minutes of 
previous meeting.

II. Visitors
Hear from visitors who have 
announced.

111. Bills
Consider January bills for 
payment.

IV. Superintendent^s_Report 
1. Financial_Re£ort

Give year-to-date 
financial report.

2 . Attendance_Re£ort
Give attendance report 
for school.

3. PersonneIReport
Report on personnel 
changes.

V. Adjournment

LEGAL NOTICE

A Public Hearing will be held January 25, 1990
in the District Courtroom in Gail, Borden County, 
Texas, beginning at 10:00 A.M. to set the salary 
for the County Auditor for 1990.
Any citizen or interested person is invited to 

attend and will be heard at this time.
BY ORDER OF THE DISTRICT JUDGE, 132ND JUDICIAL 

DISTRICT BORDEN COUNTY, TEXAS

GENE L. DULANEY

1 0 -

0 <9

QL

C A M P  M E E T I N G
PHIL KIRK, Speaker 

Roswell, N.M.
This Saturday night 

January 13, 1990 7:00 p.m
4-H Possee Building
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nJ to‘. ui &<\<\ - MS 05

B e n  M u r p h y
C e r t i f i e d P u b l i c A c c o u n t a n t
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filî IFFILIATED 1 FOODS INC.Mi Mai* ST0*(

WE RESERVE THE RIGHT TO U N IT  QUANTITIES WE ACCEPT FOOD STAMPS.

STORE HOURS« 7 f.m.
Mond«y*S«turduy 

ttOO sja.-fcOO p.m. Sunday

Correctional Officer 
Training

Certified by the Texas Department of 
Criminal Justice for security officèrs for 

all prison units throughout Texas

Cost: $225 Total
120 Hour Course Instruction 

Evening Classes & Saturday Daytime 
Applications begin: Jan. 8,1990
Applications end: Jan. 26,1930

Adult Education.& Extension Office

Western Texas College 
Snyder, Texas 79549 

915-573-8511 
ext. 240 or 390



c Courthouse News 3
WHEREAS, On the 11th day of December, A.D. 1989, 
the Commissioners' Court of Borden County, Texas, 
convened in Regular Session at the Regular meeting 
place there of in the Courthouse at Gail, Texas, 
the following members of the Court being present 
and participating, to-wit:
VAN. L. YORK 
FRANK CURREY 
LARRY D. SMITH 
VERNON WOLF 
HURSTON LEMONS, JR. 
DOROTHY BROWNE

COUNTY JUDGE, Presiding 
COMMISSIONER, Prec. No. 1 
COMMISSIONER, Prec. No. 2 
COMMISSIONER, Prec. No. 3 
COMMISSIONER, Prec. No. 4 
COUNTY CLERK & EX-OFFICIO 
CLERK OF THE COMMISSIONERS 
COURT

PASSED AND AITIUJVED this 11 dny of December , 1 9 8 9 .

FUR THE BURDEN COUNTY COMMISSIONERS' COURT

b o iJz
Van L. York 
County JudRe 
Borden County

Motion seconded by Commissioner Smith.

Voting For: Commissioners Currey, smith, Wolf 
and Lemons

Voting Against: None
cont. to pg. 7

BIG SPRING
LIVESTOCK AUCTION
915/267-5881
915/267-3664
915/267-3665

P.0. BOX 102 
Big Spring, Texas 

79720

\
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The Health Care CrisisAmerica's health care crisis affects just about everyone. Consider these facts:

5..'.THE BORDEN STAR, WED., JANUARY 10, 1990
relocate or quit.

If you would like to help expose 
or correct abusive IRS policies, un­
ethical activities, corruption and 
violations of the new Taxpayer Bill 
of Rights and Whistleblowers Pro­
tection Act, you can contact the Na­
tional Coalition of IRS Whistleblow­
ers, 334 E  Street, N.E., Washington,
D.C. 20002, or call (202) 546-5345.

constituting a quorum, when the following proced- 
ings were had, to-wit:

MINUTES APPROVED
Minutes of the meeting of November 27th, 1989

were read. Commissioner Wolf made a motion to 
approve said minutes as read. Commissioner Currey 
seconded the motion.
Voting For: Commissioner Currey, Smith, Wolf 

and Lemons
Voting Against: None

TAXATION OF FREEPORT GOODS .
A motion was made by Commissioner Currey to 

pass the following Resolution, to-wit:
STATE OK TEXAS I COUNTY OF BORDEN I
A RESOLUTION I’ROVIUtNO FOR THE TAXATION OF PROPERTY EXEMPT UNDER ARTICLE VIII 
SECTION l-j, TEXAS CONSTITUTION BEGINNING WITH THE 1990 TAX YEAR; AND 
DECLARING AN EMERGENCY.

WHEREAS, tile Commissioners' Court finds that ttie taxation of certain Roods, 
wares, ores, and other tangible personal property that Is forwarded out of 
this state within 175 days-of its acquisition or importation into tills state 
is in the public interest,

NOW THEREFORE: BE IT ORDAINED BY THE COMMISSIONERS' COURT OF BORDEN COUNTY

SECTION I: All. of that property described in the Texas Constitution, 
Article VIII, Sec. l-j, shall he fully taxable In Borden County beginning 
January 1, 1990.

SECTION 2 : This REsolution'sha1l take effect Immediately from and after 
its passage and the publication of the caption, as the law in such cases 
provides.

The great Alaska brown bear 
weighs as much as 1,600 pounds 
and measures up to nine feet in 
length.

• Health care costs are increasing at rates twice and three times the overall inflation rate. Today, close to 50 percent of corporate profits is sperU on employee medical benefits.• U .S. spending on medical care has doubled in a little more than 20 years to S500 billion at present or I I. I percent of GNP.• Yet fewer people are receiving needed care. 37 million Americans have no medical insurance whatsoever. Many more have inadequate coverage. The cost of providing care to these people is passed on to everyone in higher doctor and hos­pital bills.The United Food and Commercial Workers Union (UFCW ) and its l .3 mil­lion members, is working to bring to­gether labor, management, the health care industry arid government to develop a solution to this serious problem.As a first step, the UFCW  believes all employers shoud be required to provide health insurance coverage to employees and their families. When companies don't provide basic coverage, taxpayers and other businesses wind up paying more. T h a i isn’t fairto responsible employers or their workers who tire asked to pay higher deductibles and coinsurance.More sweeping reform of the health care system, including public insurance administered by state and regional boards, may be needed. Such a system already exists in Canada, where medical expen­ditures are one-third less than in the U .S., even thoush everyone is covered.
You:

Abused By 
The 1RS?

If you’ve ever felt harassed by the 
Internal Revenue Service, you’re 
not alone. In fact, so many have, 
Congress is investigating charges 
of widespread corruption and illegal 
activities among management offi­
cials of that agency. Investigations 
found corruption hurts both tax­
payers and honest 1RS workers. 
Documented cases include:

•  1RS employees ordered to ig­
nore 1RS overassessments of tax­
payers in violation of 1RS regula­
tions.

•  Illegal quota systems in some 
branches.

•  Reports from 1RS employees 
about programs targetting legiti­
mate church and political groups 
for tax audits based on religious 
and political affiliations and ignor­
ing legitimate tax considerations.

•  Attempts to reduce the effec­
tiveness of the agency’s internal 
audit by pressuring employees to

Junior
and

Missy
Dresses30%  off

Coats30%  oft

Selected Sweaters and Jeans 
Christmas Sweat Shirts 
Men's Fashion Jeans 50°/<O  Off

* |"wST|[gff|

Western Wear
College Heights Shopping Center

HOGG FLYING

SERVICE
Defoliation 
Dry or Wet ^

Fertilizer Application 
Owner

GLENN W. HOGG
Phone: Business 806/872-9696

872-7617 
Residence 872-8274

FAST
PROFESSIONAL SERVICE

P.O. Box 281 Lamesa Airport Lamesa, Texas
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ASCS NEWS BY Je r r y  Ston e

WOOL INCENTIVE

Producers are encouraged to file wool, lamb and 
mohair sales receipts by January 31, 1990. For
shorn lambs producers must file an original sales 
receipt signed by the purchaser, showing the 
number of head shorn, the month the lambs were 
shorn, and whether or not they were purchased or 
raised. For unshorn lamb purchases, the place of 
purchase must be on the original sales receipt. 
To be eligible for wool and mohair incentives, a 
producer must have owned the animals for at least 
30 days.

1990 PROGRAMS

Cotton - Producers who participated in the cotton 
program can plant no more than 87.5% of their 
base. ACR requirements are 14.29% of the acres 
planted for harvest. Provisions for 50-92 will be 
in effect. The target price is 72.9 cents per 
pound with a national loan rate of 50.27 cents a 
pound.

Sorghum - Producers who participated in the 
sorghum program can plant no more than 90% of 
their base for harvest. ACR . requirements are
11.11% of the acres planted for harvest. Provi­
sions for 0/92 will be in effect for 1990. The 
target price is $2.61 a bushel.

Wheat - Producers who participate in the wheat 
program can plant no more than 95% of the base. 
ACR requirements are 5.26% of the acres planted 
for harvest. Provisions for 0/92 will be in 
effect. The target price is $4.00 a b u s h e l  and 
the National loan rate is $1.95 a bushel.

Wheat producers also have the option of participa­
ting in what is called MODIFIED CONTRACT OPTION. 
Wheat acreage may exceed 95 percent of the CAB or 
the permitted acreage, but shall not be more than 
105 of the CAB. 0/92 provisions are not applicable 
on the modified contract option. Advance payments 
will be issued to 1990 wheat modified contract 
option participants that request an advance 
during the signup period equal to 40% of the 
projected deficiency rate up to 95% of the CAB.

Provisions common to all programs:

1. The effective payment yield will be the same 
in 1989.

2. The base acreage will be calculated the same 
as in 1989.

3. Limited cross compliance will be in effect.
4. No paid diversion will be in effect for 

1990.
1989 DISASTER PROGRAM

Signup for the 1989 Disaster Assistance Program 
is underway and will continue through April 2, 
1990. Producers who harvest crops must provide 
production evidence for all farms they have an 
interest in before disaster payments will be 
issued. This means all farms in all counties.

Insurance production and appraisal worksheets, 
if apapalicable.
COUNTY COMMITTEE ELECTION RESULTS

Voters in the County Committee election, elected 
Scott Clayton to a three-year term. Joe Pat

Harding will serve as 
First-Alternate, and
Douglas Blagrave will 
serve as Second-Alter­
nate .
FOREIGN INVESTORS
Foreign individuals who 
acquire, transfer, or 
hold interest in agri­
cultural land are 
required to report 
these transcations and 
holdings to the Secre­
tary of Agriculture 
through this office. 
Filing this information 
is required within 90 
days of the date of 
acquisition.

SEEDS 
FROM 
THE 
SOWER'

Y
Michael A . Guido Metter, Georgia

Life is a voyage. Job confess­
ed, “My years disappear like a 
swift ship.” As we sail into the 
New Year we need:

A chart. Modern ships are 
equipped with radar, yet they 
carry a chart. Don’t sail into the 
New Year without the chart of the 
Bible. No Bible? A wound and no 
cure; a storm and no shelter; a 
soul and no salvation.

A Captain. Take the Lord on 
board: He doesn’t promise im­
munity from trouble, but He does 
promise triumph. He doesn’t 
guarantee good weather, but He 
does a safe landing.

Choose this Captain and His 
chart for the New Year, won’t 
you?

C L A S S IF IE D

ACT IN T.V.
COMMERCIALS 

HIGH PAY..NO EXPER­
IENCE ..ALL AGES 
KIDS, TEENS, YOUNG 
ADULTS, FAMILIES, 
MATURE PEOPLE,
ANIMALS, ETC. CALL 
NOW: CHARM STUDIOS 

1-800-837-1700 
Ext. 8219

PIANO FOR SALE 
Wanted responsible 
party to assume 
samll monthly
payments on piano. 
See locally Call 
Credit Manager at 
1-800-233-8663

ATTENTION:
EXCELLENT INCOME FOR 
HOME ASSEMBLY WORK. 
INFO. CALL 5 04-64 6-1.7 00
DEPT. P6992

BORDEN COUNTY HIGH SCHOOL 
1989-1990 Basketball Schedule

D A T E  O P P O N E N T P L A C E G IR L S B O Y S T I M E

J a n .  9 * * S a n d s  — . . S a n d s  . . A & B A & B 4 : 0 0
J a n .  1 2 * * 0 ' D o n n e l l  . . .  Gail  ____ A & B A & B 4 : 0 0
J a n .  1 6 * * G r a d y  ------- . . G a i l  . . . . A A & B 5 : 0 0
J a n .  1 9 * * D a w s o n  . . . . .  D a w s o n  . A A & B 5 : C 0
J a n .  2 3 * * K l o n d i k e  . . . . G a i l  . . . . A & B A & B 4 : 0 0
J a n .  2 6 * * S a n d s  ------- . . G a i l  . . . . A & B A & B 4 : 0 0
J a n .  3 0 * * 0 ’ Donnel l  . . .  O ' Donne l l A & B A & B 4 : 0 0
F e b .  2 * * G r a d y  ------- . .  Gr ady  . . . A A & B 5 : 3 0
F e b .  6 * * D a w s o n  . . . . . G a i l  . . . . A A & B 5 : 0 0
F e b .  9 * * K l o n d i k e  . . . .  K l ondi ke  . A & B A & B 4 : 0 0

B O R D E N  C O U N T Y  J U N IO R H I G H
1 9 8 9 -1 9 9 0  B a sk etb all S ch ed u le

D A T E  O P P O N E N T P L A C E G IR L S B O Y S T I M E

J a n .  8  S a n d s  . . . . .  Gai l  ____ A A 6 : 0 0
J a n .  1 5  O ’ Donnel l . .  O ' D o n n e l l A A 6 : 0 0
J a n .  2 2  Gr a dy  . . . . .  Gr a dy  . . . A A 6 : 0 0
J a n .  2 9  D a w s o n  . . . .  Gai l  ------- A A 6 : 0 0
F e b .  5  K l ond i ke  . . .  K l o n d i ke  . A A 6 : 0 0

Horn Frunce

V
Fnumdled cast iron cookware Fashion • Quality Longevity Available in your favorite department and gourmet stores

Don’t Let Menopause 
Knock You Off Balance

For many women, entering menopause means days and 
nights out of balance: hot flashes, night sweats, anxiety, lack of 
energy. But you do not have to “ suffer through” menopause.

Today, many symptoms and health risks associated with 
menopause can be controlled. Call your physician or call one of 
us. Get the facts about menopause and regain the balance in
your life.

Dan Kahn, MD Somchai Chong, MD
Family Practice General Practice

1607 North Bryan 1005 North 16th Street
Lamesa. TX 79331 Lamesa, TX 79331

[806-872-8329] [806-872-6773]
Patrick Hanford, DO Evelyn Smiley, MD

Family Practice General Practice
1012 North 15 th Street 1510 North Bryan

Lamesa, TX 79331 Lamesa. TX 79331
(806-872-2113) [806-872-54411

WESTERN SEED & DELINTING 
Certified Cotton Seed

Paymaster 145,303,404,792 
Acid Coker 3131,S110,500 

Delinting Terra 383, SR-10,SR-482
SP-21,SP-215,CAMD-E,CAB-CS

Hay Grazer Grain Sorghum Wheat

CottonPlanting
Seed

Wheat & Oats Cleaning
BUSINESS PHONE 
(806) 872-8896 
(806) 872-5388

Lamesa, Texas RON BUTLER
RESIDENCE PHONE 
(806) 872-5271
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STATEMENT OF NONDISCRIMINATION

Lyntegar Electric Cooperative, Inc. is the recipient of Federal financial 
assistance from the Rural Electrification Administration, an agency of the 
U. S. Department of Agriculture, and is subject to the provisions of Title 
VI of the Civil Rights Act of 1964, as amended, Section 504 of the 
Rehabilitation. Act of 1973, as amended, the Age Discrimination Act o f 1975, 
as amended, and the rules and regulations of the U. S. Department of 

L-ure which, provide that no person in the United States on the basis 
of race, color, national origin, age, or handicap shall be excluded from 
Participation in, admission or access to, denied the benefits of, or 
otherwise be subjected to discrimination under any of this organization1s 
programs or activities.

The person responsible for coordinating this organization's 
nondiscrimination compliance efforts is Wilton J. Payne, General Manager. 
Any individual, or specific class of individuals, who feels that this 
organization has subjected them to discrimination may obtain further, 
information about the statutes and regulations listed above from an/or file 
a written complaint with this organization; or the Secretary, U. S. 
Department of Agriculture, Washington, D.C. 20250; or the Administrator, 
Rural Electrification Administration, Washington, D.C. 20250. Complaints 
must be filed within 180 days after the alleged discrimination. 
Confidentiality will be maintained to the extent possible.

COURTHOUSE NEWS
cont. from pg. 5

RADIO TOWER CONTRACT
Remewal of the County Contract with Delmo 

Pearce for the Radio Tower was discussed. A 
motion was made by Commissioner Wolf to make a 
new contract and agree to increase the payment 
therefor to $300.00 per year for the period of 
five years with a five year option. Motion was 
seconded by Commissioner Currey.
Voting For: Commissioners Currey, Smith Wolf 

and Lemons
Voting Against: None

ACCOUNTS ALLOWED
Current accounts were examined. Commissioner 

Wolf made a motion to pay said accounts. Motion 
was seconded by Commissioner Lemons.

Voting For: Commissioners Currey, Smith Wolf 
and Lemons

Voting Against: None 

COMMISSIONER WOLF ABSENT AFTER LUNCH.

Compelling Billy Graham To Show
CAUGHT, the newest 
film from Billy 
Graham's World Wide 
Pictures will be shown 
on January 14th, at 
6:00 p .m ., at the 
VINCENT BAPTIST CHURCH, 
Vincent, Texas.

The true-to-life 
dramatic story portrays 
the power of one 
person caring for 
another.

An ■ • -18* * * year* * * 'oia 
American, Tim Devon, 
goes to Amsterdam in 
search of the father 
he has never known. 
His mother reluctantly 
admits he was born 
illegitimately out of 
a college romace 
between her and a 
Dutch exchange student.

In this city, far 
from his home, he 
slips into the self­
destructive drug 
cluture, but is en­
countered by a single, 
caring person— a 
person of deep faith. 
The person, Rajam 
Prasad, found a way to 
share Christ's message

POLITICAL CALENDAR

COUNTY JUDGE 

Van L. York (D) 

COUNTY TREASURER 

Melissa Ludecke(D) 

COMMISSIONER 

Prec. #2
Larry D. Smith (D)

of love, hope and 
forgiveness in a way 
that Tim could not 
ignore .

Vast audiences who 
have witnessed the 
film's premiere in 
movie théâtres around 
the world have been 
gripped by its central 
focus on their friend­
ship which was forged 
out of danger and 
desperation.

Deeply moved by the 
warmth of the film 
with its many moments 
of humor, Billy Graham,

said "CAUGHT is cer­
tainly the most out­
standing film yet 
produced by World Wide 
Pictures."

CAUGHT rings a 
challenge to us all; 
in reality, one caring 
person can have an 
immeasurable impact on 
the life of another 
lonely, disillusioned, 
desperate person. The 
public is cordially 
invited to attend this 
showing.
Come and fellowship 

with us and receive a 
blessing.

A  word from  Billy Graham ..
"We have produced a new motion picture 
entitled CAUGHT. I think it is by far the best 
evangelistic film World Wide Pictures has 
ever done.

I believe that this film can have a profound 
effect on your community, on your church, and 
on each person who sees it."

The Power of 
One Person Caring

JANUARY 14th. VINCENT BAPTIST 
6:00 P.M. Vincent, Texas

Branon Funeral Home
Service in this area since 1922.

Phone 872-8335 403 N. Austin, Lamesa

BORDEN COUNT EMS
Nelva Jones, Kent Holmes, Judy Pylant, Frances 

Burkett, Lisa Ludecke, Borden Gray, Jr., and the 
representative of Physico Control Company met 
with the Court to discuss the purchase of and to 
demonstrate the use of a heart monitor and 
defibrillator machine to be used by Borden County 
EMS. After the demonstration of two machines, a 
Life Pack 5 and a Life Pack 10, a motion was made 
by Commissioner Lemons to purchase the Life Pack 
10 machine. Commissioner Smith seconded the 
motion.

Voting For: Commissioners Currey, Smith &
and Lemons

Voting Against: None

ADJOURN
A motion was made by Commissioner Smith to 

adjourn at 2:45 p.m. Motion was seconded by 
Commissioner Lemons and approved unanimously.

THE FOREGOING MINUTES READ AND APPROVED THIS THE 
21ST DAY OF DECEMBER, A.D. 1989.

BUSINESS FOR SALE
FOR MORE INFORMATION CONTACT

Pam Cooley Gail Cafe

The
First National Bank i.... j1

of O'Donnell
We want to meet the
financial needs of this 

community.

Come in and visit with us.
We now have safety deposit boxes.

MEMBER FDIG
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NOTICE OF SHERIFF'S SALE

By virtue of an Order of Sale issued out of the 132nd 
Judicial District Court of Borden County, Texas, on a Judgment 
rendered in that Court on December 1, 1989 in favor of Source 
Services, Inc., in Cause No. 932, styled Source Services, Inc. v. 
CMJ Oil Company, Inc., I seized the following-described property 
situated in Borden County, Texas, as the property of CMJ Oil Company, Inc.

All of the right, title and interest of CMJ Oil Company, 
Inc., as that interest appeared on August 15, 1988 or as 
increased thereafter, in the following described property:
GOOD LEASE:

The following described Oil, Gas and Mineral Leases, to-wit:

Stephen Foster Memorial Day
Remember sitting around a campfire singing "O h ! Susan­na" and “ Camptown Races"? January 13 honors the writer of those songs, Stephen Foster, one of America's most famous and best-loved songwriters.Foster, born July 4. 1826. in Lawrenceville, P a ., beaan writ-

1842. followed by “ Oh! Susan­na" in 1846. Later, he was com­missioned to write songs for Edwin P. Christy's minstrel show, the most famous being "O ld  Folks at. Home," also known as “ Swanee River," in 1851.At the time o f his death on
(1) Oil, Gas and Mineral Lease dated November 26, 1979 by 

and between Thomas Jefferson Good, Jr. as Lessor and Camp Oil 
Company as Lessee, recorded in Volume 162, Page 437, Deed 
Records, Borden County, Texas.

ing songs as a young boy. He was influenced by popular, sen­timental songs; minstrel show
Jan. 13, 1864, Foster had com­posed more than 200 songs, including “ Beautiful Dream-

(2) Oil, Gas and Mineral Lease dated November 26, 1979 by 
and between Wade B. Simpson as Lessor and Camp Oil
Company as Lessee, recorded in Volume 162, Page 443, Deed 
Records, Borden County, Texas.

(3) Oil, Gas and Mineral Lease dated November 26, 1979 by
and between Sarah Modesta Simpson Williams as Lessor and Camp Oil 
Company as Lessee, recorded in Volume 162, Page 449, Deed 
Records, Borden County, Texas.

(4) Oil, Gas and Mineral Lease dated November 26, 1979 by 
and between Clara Modesta Good Stokes as Lessor and Camp Oil 
Company as Lessee, recorded in Volume 162, Page 440, Deed 
Records, Borden County, Texas.

(5) Oil, Gas and Mineral Lease dated November 30, 1979 by 
and between The Midland National Bank, Midland, Texas, Trustee as 
Lessor and Camp Oil Company as Lessee, recorded in. Volume 162, 
Page 461, Deed Records, Borden County, Texas.

(6) Oil, Gas and Mineral Lease dated November 26, 1979 by 
and between Larry Ramey, Executor and Trustee U/W Sandra Good 
Ramey as Lessor and Camp Oil Company as Lessee, recorded in Volume 168, Page 1009, Deed Records, Borden County, Texas.

(7) Oil, Gas and Mineral Lease dated November 26, 1979 by 
and between Thomas Jefferson Good, III as Lessor and Camp Oil 
Company as Lessee, recorded in Volume 162, Page 458, Deed 
Records, Borden County, Texas.

( 8 ) Oil, Gas and Mineral Lease dated November 2 6 , 1 9 7 9  by
and between Clara Jane Porter Dyess as Lessor and Camp Oil 
Company as Lessee, recorded in Volume 162, Page 455, Deed 
Records, Borden County, Texas.

church meetings; " and songs Light Brown Hair.”  The anni-frorn black laborers.Foster published his first song. “ Open Thy Lattice Love," in
versary of his death has been re­membered by presidential proc­lamation since 1952. Ill

lVS  ABOUT TiFAE...

M O M  Y E A R  \ & 9 0 .

THE TRADING POST
(9) Oil, Gas and Mineral Lease dated November 26, 1979 by 

and between Jefferson Patton Porter as Lessor and Camp Oil 
Company as Lessee, recorded in Volume 162, Page 446, Deed 
Records, Borden County, Texas.

(10) Oil, Gas and Mineral Lease dated November 26, 1979 by 
and between Candace Lou Good Jacobson as Lessor and Camp Oil 
Company as Lessee, recorded in Volume 162, Page 452, Deed 
Records, Borden County, Texas.

Said leases covering among other lands, the following 
described tract of land situated in Borden County, Texas, to-wit:

Being all of the East One-half of the Southwest Quarter 
(E/2 SW/4) of Section No. 23 in Block No. 32, T-3-N, T&P 
Ry. Co. Survey, Borden County, Texas.
On February 6, 1990, which is the first Tuesday of the 

month, at 10:00 o'clock a.m., or within 3 hours thereafter, inside 
the District Courtroom of the Borden County Courthouse in Gail, 
Texas, I will offer for sale and sell at public auction, for 
cash, all the right, title and interest of CMJ Oil Company, Inc., 
in and to the above-described property.

BIGGER AND BETTE
Couwrfly- HANNA AMD HER SiSTFtfS • BoNAiteAl-JET • FftAfíTlC.

Dated January 1990.

ROYAIyÉ LEWISSheriff of 
Borden County, Texas

We're proud to be a part of the area since 1905, 
f/A

jrs i j  Snyder National Bank
l ~  ““  life take Snyder to Heart! ^

Member fdic
1715 25th 
573-2681

From Frunce

Lnumelled cusí iron coobwure Fashion • Quality Lonyevity Available in your favorite department and yourrnet stores
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